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The Editors of Focus magazine take every reasonable care to avoid errors in the 
advertisements and articles contained in this magazine. However, the inclusion of 
an article or advertisement in Focus does not imply either endorsement of or 
liability for the opinions expressed or of goods or services advertised, whether by 
the Editor, St John’s and St Luke’s  PCC or St John’s and St Luke’s churches.  
The views expressed in this magazine are not necessarily those of the editor or the 
Clergy and whilst every care is taken not to change the original meaning, the editor 
and Clergy reserve the right to cut or alter articles submitted, as they deem 
necessary.  
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LETTER FROM OUR TEAM RECTOR 

 

Dear friends 

This year clergy across the country are 
probably feeling a bit of pressure due to the 
early date for Easter Day (31st March), 
meaning that there seems little breathing 
space between Christmas, Lent and Holy 
Week. But perhaps this close proximity can be 
seen as a good thing, because it ties the two 
central events in the life of the church more closely together – and of 
course, neither makes sense without the other, because if Jesus had just 
taken on flesh to show us how to live, He would not have dealt with our 
central need of forgiveness and a restored relationship with our loving 
heavenly Father that happened through the cross and resurrection; but if 
He hadn’t taken on flesh and lived among us, then he would not have been 
qualified to be the one who, as we are told in Isaiah 53, ‘took up our pain 
and bore our suffering’, and who was ‘pierced for our transgressions’ and 
‘crushed for our iniquities’.  

And yet for many in our society, while they can ‘get in the Christmas spirit’, 
and attend nativity and carol services, a similar sentiment doesn’t really 
exist with regard to Easter – yes, the Easter bunny and Easter eggs are part 
of our cultural landscape, but whereas crib and baby are still for many 
central to Christmas, the same cannot be said for cross and tomb. 

And I think that the reasons for this contrast are not difficult to work out – 
for example, it is through the events of Good Friday that we are confronted 
with, on the one hand the cost and reality of sin, including our own - for, 
‘The Lord has laid on him the iniquity of us all’, as Isaiah goes on to say; 
while on the other, on Easter Sunday we are confronted with the miracle of 
resurrection, which if it really happened, makes it much more difficult to 
deny that we have a God of love and power who is stronger than anyone or 
anything else in the Universe and who truly merits our love, our worship 
and our obedience. Or, to put all this another way, if we choose to do so, 
we can domesticate the crib but we cannot domesticate the cross. 
Therefore, our culture turns to the Easter bunny instead.  
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So how do we address this cultural unwillingness to engage with the true 
meaning of Easter? To begin with, we need to note that 21st Century Britain 
is hardly unique in distancing itself from the cross – even in the earliest days 
of the church, Paul was writing to the Corinthians, ‘We preach Christ 
crucified: a stumbling block to Jews and foolishness to Gentiles’. So part of 
our response will be to accept the reality that the cross will never be 
universally popular, for it demands that people recognise their faults and 
their need of help. But this does not mean to say we lose our confidence in 
the power of the crucified and risen Christ to transform hearts and minds, 
and maybe, therefore, we need to think more about how best people will 
hear this good news – for the cross and resurrection are like a multi-faceted 
gemstone that can be encountered from a huge variety of perspectives over 
time – and in our cultural context at the moment, two such perspectives 
come to mind:  

1. Our emphasizing the open arms of Jesus on the cross, arms open in 
welcome and acceptance. We live in a very critical, often judgmental 
society, and that universal welcome (rather than our over-
emphasizing sin and failure to live as God wants us to) being 
extended by Jesus at the cross is indeed good news. 

2. Our focusing on the relational impact of the cross and resurrection – 
we know that Jesus went to the cross alone, because only He was 
‘good enough to pay the price of sin’ but we also know that on the 
day of his resurrection, He came alongside those two disciples on the 
road to Emmaus and walked with them, helping them make sense of 
things as they journeyed along. And to me, this image of the risen, 
welcoming Christ coming alongside people in love and friendship, 
maybe even through you and me, seems to be a facet of the gem of 
Easter that we need to polish and hone.  

Therefore, as we travel through Lent to Easter, this is a great time to do 
some polishing and honing, praying about who we need to welcome, who 
we need to accept, who we need to walk alongside, and then being 
attentive to who God brings to mind or brings across our paths. 

Blessings 

Simon 
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THANK YOU! 

On 25th January at 7pm I was licensed as Team Vicar in a 
wonderfully affirming and uplifting service led by Rt Rev 
Anna Eltringham, the Bishop of Ripon. A lot of work had 
obviously gone into the service in terms of planning, 
cleaning, catering and facilitating, and I am most grateful 
for that. I also wish to thank you all for your kindness, 
encouragement, support and prayers. I have been 

overwhelmed by the number 
of good wishes, gifts, cards and 
offers of help that I have 
received. We are now settled 
in our new home, my new role 
has begun (I have survived so 
far) and I look forward to 
continuing to serve alongside 
you all as we look ahead into 
2024 and beyond. 

Laura Martin 

 

PASTORAL CARE UPDATE 

Our pastoral care team continue to work hard, undertaking both regular and 
occasional pastoral visits, and maintaining contact and support with those who 
are unable to attend church services and activities. The team meets each term, 
and tries hard to ensure that those who we are aware need support are 
receiving it in some way. Alongside this, I frequently 
hear of people checking in with one another, 
meeting for coffee or a walk, picking up the phone to 
someone they haven’t seen or helping people with 
transport. Our various groups and activities also 
provide good opportunities to catch up, share stories 
and look out for those around us. As we have said 
before, the majority of pastoral care within churches 
is informal and quietly happens week in, week out as 
people generously minister to one another.  

Once again, thank you for all that you do to stretch out a hand of love and 
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compassion to those around you. Pastoral care is often unseen, and yet we 
know it happens and are extremely appreciative of all that you do. Please also 
remember to report any safeguarding concerns, no matter how small they 
might seem, to Simon, Laura or to Gill in the church office (Gill is our Parish 
Safeguarding Officer). 

If you feel you need some extra pastoral support at the moment, please do 
contact me and we will find out how we can support you.  

Laura Martin (laura.martin@leeds.anglican.org) 

 

 

QUESTION CORNER 

Q. Jesus is always pictured as serious. Do you think he 
had a sense of humour? 

A. Surely yes.  The gospel writers show him focussing on 
matters of life and death, and preparing to suffer and die 
for us, although the joy of resurrection followed.  Let’s 
make Jesus real.  The carol ‘Away in a manger’ says ‘The 
cattle are lowing, the baby awakes.  But little Lord Jesus no crying he makes.’  

Why not?  Why should the film writer assume that Jesus 
wouldn’t cry like any other baby?  Would that somehow be 
wrong?  By contrast, another carol says ‘he was little, weak 
and helpless.  TEARS AND SMILES LIKE US HE KNEW.’  Yes, he 
came to be one of us, sharing our human emotions including 
tears and laughter.  He loved children, and I’m guessing that, 

besides blessing them, he enjoyed sharing their fun and games.  Perhaps that’s 
why his disciples asked them away, so as not to tire him. But he said ‘Let them 
come to me.’ Children often make us laugh by what they say and do, and 
surely Jesus must have laughed as well. 

David 

PS    The things they say ……. About 20 years ago Linda was one of the school 
governors.  On one occasion she was trying to leave a crowded school hall.  
One small boy said to his friend ‘Let this lady come through.’  As they did so, 
the other boy said ‘That’s Mrs Williams.  She’s married to that vicar with a 
beard.’  And the first boy said ‘Well?  She’s still a lady.’  (interpret that how 
you will!) 

mailto:laura.martin@leeds.anglican.org
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FASTING AND FEASTING 

Why not try this during Lent? 

 

 
 

From “A Box of Delights” compiled by J John and Mark Stibbe.  
Pub: Monarch Books of Oxford (Tel 01865 302750 and email 

monarch@lionhudson.com) adapted by Paul Hooper  

Fast from criticising 
Feast on affirming 

Fast from discontent 
Feast on gratitude 

Fast from idle gossip 
Feast on purposeful silence 

Fast from worry 
Feast on God’s providence 

Fast from bitterness 
Feast on forgiveness 

Fast from self-concern 
Feast on compassion for others 

Fast from discouragement 
Feast on hope 

Fast from constant activity 
Feast on stillness 

Fast from anger 
Feast on patience 

Fast from seeking division 
Feast on finding what unites 

Fast from apparent darkness 
Feast on God’s presence 

HOLY WEEK AND EASTER 

Monday to Thursday 25th-28th March 7.00pm (SL) Holy Week Reflections 

Maundy Thursday 28th March 7.45pm (SL)  Holy Communion 

Good Friday 29th March 10am-12noon (SJ)  Family Event 

Good Friday 29th March 2.00pm (SJ)   Hour at the Cross 

Good Friday 29th March 6.30pm (SJ)   Good Friday Service 

Easter Sunday 31st March 6.15am (SJ)  Sunrise Service 

Easter Sunday 31st March 9.00am (SJ)  Holy Communion   

Easter Sunday 31st March 10.30am (SJ)  All Age Holy Communion  

Easter Sunday 31st March 10.30am (SL)  All Age Holy Communion  

mailto:monarch@lionhudson.com
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SUMMER CAMP 

The coffee morning on 9th March is going to be raising funds for our Youth 
summer camp this year.  

Last year, we had an absolutely AMAZING time learning more about God 
and how He wants us to be transformed into His likeness through the Holy 

Spirit. And we want to do it all again this year!  Each day 
starts and ends with worship and teaching with 
thousands of other teenagers who are Christians. This 
really helps our teens to feel, even for just a week, that 
they are not in a minority as Christians.  They get to pray 
for and be prayed to by their peers.  They get to sing 
and dance in worship and they get to listen to amazing 
teaching.    During the rest of the 
days they spend their time doing 
sports, silent discos, open mic 

sessions, skateboarding, on zip wires, giant slides and 
loads, loads more!  There are optional seminars that run 
all through the day too that teach them how to be a 

teenage Christian in today's world, 
using issues that are particularly 
pertinent to teens.  

So, this coffee morning is to raise money so that we can 
keep the costs down for the trip.  We know the cost of 
living 
crisis 
has had 
an 

impact on everyone and we 
don't want cost to be a 
barrier to anyone choosing 
to come. We're really 
grateful to the team 
organising the coffee 
mornings for running this for 
our young people.  Thank 
you!    
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GREEN TEAM CRAFTERNOON 

On Sunday 4th February, the 
Green Team held a craft 
afternoon in the church hall. 
About 25 people attended 
and had fun making beeswax 

wraps and learning 
how to mend 
clothes using the 
Sashiko method. 

Beeswax wraps are 
a natural, plastic 
free, alternative to 
clingfilm and can be 
used to wrap sandwiches and other food and 
last a long time with a little care. Beeswax 
pellets are sprinkled onto fabric placed between 
two sheets of greaseproof paper, then a hot iron 
is applied to melt the wax. 

The Sashiko method is a style of Japanese embroidery and folk craft that is 
centuries old. Layers of fabric are stitched together to mend holes in 
clothing and can be the basis for some beautiful designs. 

Huge thanks go to Deb and Daffyd Pritchard 
for leading the 
beeswax wrap 
making, and to 
Claire Golightly 
for the Sashiko 
mending.  
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AWARD WINNING CHURCH GROUNDS  

NEED YOU! 

Do you like gardening,  

or just being outside in the fresh air? 

Our church grounds look amazing, but our hard 

working gardening team need some help.  

Are you able to help with mowing/planting/

pruning or general maintenance? 

Please speak to Nigel Thompson, or email 

janeandnige1962@hotmail.co.uk for further details. 

HELPING OUR HOSPICE 

We were proud to support St 
Michael’s Hospice at our February 
coffee morning, and welcomed three 
Hospice volunteers, Mavis, Jane and 
Jenifer, who chatted with ‘customers’ 
and showed some of the things that 
volunteers make.  The tombola was 
very popular, and sold out!  Thanks go 
to everyone who supported by 
baking, donating prizes, making 
greetings cards, attending or 
donating. 
We raised almost £800! 

Jess from the Hospice said ‘What a 
phenomenal total – thank you all so 
much! It’s wonderful to see that 
people have been so generous, and 
we’re absolutely thrilled with the 
support we’ve received from the 
Bilton community! 

ANDY’S MAN CLUB 

We run talking groups for men who 
have either been through a storm, are 
currently going through a storm, have a 
storm brewing in life or just want to 
meet a good group of people with the 
aim of improving one another. No 
referral, no registration and no charge. 
Even the brew and biscuits are free!  

Meetings are every Monday (except 
Bank Holidays) 7pm at Harrogate 
College for men over 18.  Just turn up! 
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RIPON RENEWED UPDATE 

Last year I hosted a Coffee Morning to raise funds towards the much-needed 
facilities at Ripon Cathedral that would serve the cathedral and wider 
community and visitors. 

I knew that the building wasn’t going to happen quickly but no-one expected 
what was going to take place over the last year that would cause significant 
delays, a tree with veteran status being one, if not the main, problem.  Another 
problem was a change of site from the side of the Cathedral to the current 
proposed site of the Gardens across the road. 

As I write, the plans have been paused to allow for further consultations and 
discussions to find a solution or a way forward. An updated leaflet is being 
printed and in March there will be opportunities for Individuals and groups to 
visit the Cathedral and share thoughts about the way forward. 

Recently people have been asking what progress there is on the new facilities 
and I feel that now I have been updated myself I am in a better position to 
inform you of where we are now. If anyone would like to know more I 
recommend the Cathedral Website www.riponcathedral.org.uk where you can 
see the Dean’s update on the project and also contact details should you have 
any questions. 

I hope this sheds some light on the situation at this time as we pray for the 
Cathedral as they work to find a solution that suits everyone. 

Rachel Demain 

SHARING CHRISTMAS CELEBRATIONS 

Thank you to everyone who donated the cost of 
a Christmas meal. to feed an unexpected guest.  
We will be sending  £486 to Harrogate Homeless 
Project to support their work to rehabilitate and 
rehome some of those who are homeless.  Gift 
Aid on some of your donations will increase the 
total. 

The project is also seeking volunteers to help at 
the day centre in Wesley Chapel. 

www.harrogate-homeless-project.org.uk 

http://www.riponcathedral.org.uk
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GUIDING NEWS 

1st Bilton and 8th Harrogate Guides and 1st Harrogate North 
Rangers recently spent a winter 
weekend at Thornthwaite Scout 
campsite where the 32 girls enjoyed 
lots of activities ranging from the 

traversing wall, indoor curling, ice sculpting, arts and 
crafts and on the Saturday evening three of our new 
Guides made their promise by the campfire, before 
toasting marshmallows. An action-packed weekend 
with a great bunch of girls from all three units. 

1st Bilton Guides and 
1st Harrogate North 
Rangers have also 
welcomed Mr 
Saunderson from 
Premier Martial Arts this 
term who led them in a 
full session on self-
defence techniques, they 

certainly all found their voices and took away lots of 
hints and tips should they ever need to use them. 

This term is much shorter than the autumn, but we are 
still looking forward to a very varied programme 
earning a new skills builder and some special event 
badges, celebrating World Thinking Day in February, 
going for pizzas and onto watching some of our unit in 
the Scouting and Guiding Gang Show at The Royal Hall 
in March and as many of the girls have been very busy 
over the holidays, we have lots more interest badges to give out.  

If you would be interested in helping out at any of the Girlguiding units in 
and around Bilton please register your interest at  
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/become-a-volunteer/register-
to-volunteer/ 

https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/become-a-volunteer/register-to-volunteer/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/become-a-volunteer/register-to-volunteer/
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PEOPLE 

SUNDAY 10th MARCH 
is Copy Date for  

APRIL 2024 FOCUS 

Items for inclusion to: 
SJSLFocus@gmail.com 

or Editor, 6 Old  Trough Way,  
HG1 3DE 

or leave them in the drawer at the 
back of St John’s Church 

FUNERALS/ MEMORIALS 

We extend our sympathy to the families of those who have 
recently died: 

Marina Simpson    

Jean Mainman 

St John’s & St Luke’s 

CHURCH OFFICE OPENING 
HOURS 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY 
9.30am to 1.00pm  

TUESDAY 11.30am to 1.00pm 
FRIDAY CLOSED 

 

565129 (+ Answerphone) 

church@stjohnsandstlukes.org.uk 

St John’s & St Luke’s 

CHURCH OFFICE  
EASTER HOLIDAY 

The office will be closed 
from Friday 29th March to 
Friday 5th April inclusive. 

Reopen Monday 8th April 

mailto:church@stjohnsandstlukes.org.uk
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MARCH’S CALENDAR           

 

Friday 1
st

 11.00am Funeral - Marina Simpson (SJ) 

 1-3.00pm Wellbeing Café (SL) 

Saturday 2
nd

 9.30am-12noon Marriage Preparation Session (SJ) 

 

Sunday 3
rd

 9.00am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Parade Service (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SL) 

 6-7.30pm Youth Worship Night at Artizan Cafe 

Monday 4
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 7.30pm Baptism Information Session (SJ) 

Tuesday 5
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ)  

 12-1.30pm Time to Pray Lunch (SJ) 

 4-5.00pm 4twelve (Year 7+ Youth Group)  

  (Harrogate Chocolate Factory) 

 7.30pm Lent Course (SJ) 

Wednesday 6
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Thirst – Coffee at Dene Park  

  Community Centre 

 7.30pm Deanery Synod (SJ) 

Thursday 7
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 9.30-11.30am Little Fishes (Parent & Toddler Group) 

  (SL) 

 6.30-7.15pm Evening Surgery in Church (SJ) 

Friday 8
th

 1-3.00pm Wellbeing Café (SL) 

 6.30-7.15pm Junior Choir Practice (SJ) 

 7-7.45pm Adult Choir Practice (SJ) 

Saturday 9
th

 10.00am-12noon Coffee Morning in Church Hall (SJ) 

 

Sunday 10
th

 9.00am Holy Communion (SJ) 

(Mothering  10.30am Holy Communion (SJ) 

Sunday) 10.30am Parade Service (SL) 

 12.30pm Baptisms (SJ) 

 6-7.15pm Ignite (Year 7+ Youth Group) (SL) 

Monday 11
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

Tuesday 12
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 10.00am Walking Group (SJ) 

 10.00am-12noon Retired Clergy Meeting (SJ) 

 2-3.30pm Comfort Café (SJ) 

 4-5.00pm 4twelve (Year 7+ Youth Group)  

  (Harrogate Chocolate Factory) 

 7.30pm Lent Course (SJ) 

 7.30pm PCC Meeting (SL) 



17 

Wednesday 13
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Thirst – Coffee at Dene Park Community 

  Centre 

 12.15pm Community Lunch at Bilton Community 

  Centre 

Thursday 14
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 9.30-11.30am Little Fishes (Parent & Toddler Group) (SL) 

Friday 15
th

 1-3.00pm Wellbeing Café (SL) 

 6.30-7.15pm Junior Choir Practice (SJ) 

 7-7.45pm Adult Choir Practice (SJ) 

 

Sunday 17
th

 9.00am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Morning Worship (SJ) 

 10.30am Morning Worship (SL) 

 6-7.15pm Ignite (Year 7+ Youth Group) (SL) 

Monday 18
th

  9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 9.00am-4.00pm Food Safety Course (SJ) 

Tuesday 19
th

   9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 4-5.00pm 4twelve (Year 7+ Youth Group) (Harrogate 

  Chocolate Factory) 

 7.30-9.00pm Lent Course (SJ) 

Wednesday 20
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Thirst – Coffee at Dene Park Community 

  Centre 

 12.00 noon Thirst Table at Dene Park Community  

  Centre 

Thursday 21
st

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 9.30-11.30am Little Fishes (Parent & Toddler Group) (SL) 

Friday 22
nd

 10.30am Richard Taylor School Easter Service (SJ) 

 1-3.00pm Wellbeing Café (SL) 

 6.30-7.15pm Junior Choir Practice (SJ) 

 7-7.45pm Adult Choir Practice (SJ) 

  

Sunday 24
th

 9.00am Holy Communion (SJ) 

(Palm Sunday) 10.30am All Age Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am All Age Morning Worship (SL) 

Monday 25
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 7.00pm Holy Week Reflection (SL) 

Tuesday 26
th

   9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 7.00pm Holy Week Reflection (SL) 

Wednesday 27
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Thirst – Coffee at Dene Park Community 

  Centre 

 7.00pm Holy Week Reflection (SL) 

Thursday 28
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

(Maundy Thursday)7.00pm Holy Week Reflection (SL) 

 7.45pm Holy Communion (SL) 
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Friday 29
th

 10.00am-12noon Family Event (SJ) 

(Good Friday) 2.00pm Hour at the Cross (SJ) 

 5.00pm Choir Practice (SJ) 

 6.30pm Good Friday Service (SJ) 

Saturday 30
th

 8.00pm Youth Easter Sleepover (SJ) 

(Easter Eve) 

 

Sunday 31
st

 6.15am Sunrise Service (SJ) 

(Easter Day) 9.00am Holy Communion (SJ) 

Clocks go 10.30am All Age Holy Communion (SJ) 

forward 10.30am All Age Holy Communion (SL) 

 

APRIL 

Tuesday 2
nd

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

Wednesday 3
rd

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Thirst – Coffee at Dene Park Community 

  Centre 

Thursday 4
th

 9-9.30am Morning Prayer (SJ) 

 

Sunday 7
th 

9.00am Holy Communion (SJ) 

 10.30am Parade Service (SJ) 

 10.30am Holy Communion (SL) 

 6-7.30pm Youth Worship Night at Artizan Cafe 

 

 

Office will be closed from Friday 29
th

 March and reopen on Monday 8
th

 April 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coffee Morning for Artizan Saturday 13
th

 April, 10am-12noon (SJ) 

Alpha Course starts Tuesday 23
rd

 April, 7.30pm (venue tbc) 

PCC Meeting  Wednesday 24
th

 April, 7.30pm (SJ) 

Service to Remember and Give Thanks Sunday 28
th

 April, 3.30pm (SJ) 

Family Walk  Saturday 18
th

 May, time and venue tbc 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting Sunday 19
th

 May, 12noon (SJ) 

Summer Fair  Saturday 29
th

 June, 10.30am-1pm (SJ) 

Parish Weekend at Scargill House Friday 22
nd

 - Sunday 24
th

 November 
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Parish Office Phone No: 01423 565129 

Parish Office email: church@stjohnsandstlukes.org.uk 
For parish information including services and events  
visit Parish Websites: www.stjohnsandstlukes.org.uk 
www.stlukesharrogate.org.uk   
www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsandstlukes.harrogate 
www.facebook.com/stlukesharrogate 
 

 

The Ministry Team 
 

Churchwardens 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Editorial Team  

Collation: Katie Burke 569563 and team 
Editor: Jean Burton 569907  

Magazine email: SJSLfocus@gmail.com    

ST JOHN’S AND ST LUKE’S  
TOGETHER WHO’S WHO 

Simon Dowson—Team Rector 
Tel 01423 561030 
simon.dowson@leeds.anglican org 

Laura Martin—Team Vicar 
Tel 07497 865507  
laura.martin@leeds.anglican org 

 Emma James—Young People’s 
Worker 
Tel 07803 586566 
YouthWork@stjohnsandstlukes.org.uk 

St John’s St Luke’s 

Mr Nigel Thompson 
janeandnige1962@hotmail.co.uk 

Mrs Alethea Fry 
Alethea.fry@gmail.com  

Mrs Jane Reichert 
janereichert@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:church@stjohnsandstlukes.org.uk
http://www.stlukesharrogate.org.uk/
mailto:Alethea.fry@gmail.com


 

 

  Hubert Swainson 

Funeral Services Ltd 

Private Chapels 

Distinctive personal arrangements by: 

Geoffrey Brewster Dip FD 

Tim Canavar 

39 Franklin Road 

Tel 01425 504571                                                                      Harrogate 

St John’s Church Hall and St Luke’s Church 

can be hired for single occasions or for regular events. 

Contact the Church Office for more information. 

 

 

 

30 King Edwards Drive, Harrogate, HG1 4HL. 

Telephone: 01423 538445 

Opening Times: 7.30am-5.30pm Tuesday - Saturday 

Supporting the local community 

SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCING 

 Our small, friendly Scottish Country 
Dance group meet at St Luke’s Church 

hall on Mondays from 7.30 to 9.30.  

We welcome new members -  
It is not necessary to have experience or 

bring a partner, just soft shoes   
and a sense of humour! 

It's fun, good exercise and sociable. 
The first night is free, 

thereafter the fee is only £3.50. 

We would love to see you! 
Either turn up at the hall or contact: 

Alan Horsfall 01423 863162  
or Alan Fox 07879 715557 


